

March Meeting Highlights


Thirty-eight Waterways members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the March 9th meeting.  President Mark Devinney welcomed members and the following guests:  James Holman and Mike Banaszak of River Rescue; Greg Jacobs and Emil Svetahor of PA Fish & Boat Commission; Chris Massie of River Life Task Force; and Denise Malley of the Gateway Clipper Fleet.
Coast Guard News


CDR Briggs addressed the following issues:

· With leadership provided by the Army Corp of Engineers, Campbell Transportation Company, and the Coast Guard, the Elizabeth M was raised last week.  Recovery operations and documentation of equipment and vessel conditions have completed the evidence collection portion of the casualty investigation.  All the information and testimony will be forwarded to the lead investigator and the results are not expected for at least six months.    

· The preliminary high water provisions will remain in effect at this time.  The Ohio River waterways plan drafted in the 1990’s will be updated over the next year.  CDR Briggs encouraged the Waterways Association to be active not only in the local committee but also the national committee.  The revised plan will cover high water towboat operations and barge breakaway issues.

· ACU1000 communications have been tested.  This device allows multiple agencies to communicate during a homeland security incident.

· An overview of the Container-on-Barge program was presented.  CSG will begin its operation the first of May from its Leetsdale port.  This will provide transportation of non-hazardous materials to and from New Orleans.

· A pollution response drill will be conducted on April 28th involving PPG and the Coast Guard.  Contact LT Anderson if you would like to participate in the exercise or Incident Command System training by the Coast Guard Strike Team on April 25-27.

· A reminder was provided to all towing vessel owners and operators that the deadline for the installation of fire suppression systems on your tow vessels is Friday, April 29, 2005.  If you have further questions regarding these requirements, please contact Chief Warrant Officer Shane Laws at 412-644-5808 ext. 2119.

· Lt. Luis Parrales will be conducting the Safe Locks Program.  During the winter months, the Coast Guard will board vessels as they navigate through the locks.  A spot check insuring compliance to Homeland Security regulations will be conducted and should have minimal impact for crews.  There is also a possibility that the Coast Guard will be partnering with the local drug enforcement agency to also participate in the boardings.  If you have any questions regarding this program, please contact LT Parrales directly.

CDR Briggs introduced CWO Ken Nagle who is MSO Pittsburgh’s America’s Waterways Watch (AWW) coordinator.   AWW is a national program that asks those who work, live or recreate on or near water to be aware of suspicious activity.  The brief presentation covered different situations that might be viewed as suspicious.  In the event you witness a suspicious activity that does not pose an immediate danger, you should contact 

1-800-424-8802 (National Response Center) or 1-877-24-WATCH (9-2824).

Army Corps of Engineers

Rich Lockwood presented the attached report to the membership.  (See Attachment 1)

In response to a question posed by Dick Ehringer, Rich notified the membership that emergency dredging is scheduled to begin soon at the Emsworth lower guide wall before to moving to several other identified locations.


The Smart-Lock Project is attracting some national attention and the Campbell Transportation will have the first boat to operate with the smart-lock device. 

     An Emergency Action Planning Exercise will be conducted on April 1, 2005 at the Floreff Volunteer Fire Hall in West Elizabeth, PA.  The exercise will be a full day event and will include an information session followed by tabletop exercises with participants from navigation, river dependent industry, utilities, local and state emergency agencies and other direct interests. If you have not received an invitation and wish to attend, please contact Rich.
National Weather Service

William Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attachment 1)

Port of Pittsburgh Commission 

Mary Ann Bucci reported that the equipment was installed on the Emsworth’s Lock & Dam and the Army Corp. boat.  In the initial test, the communication went well between the Lock and the Boat. More testing needs to be done before the Pilot test is performed on an actual commercial boat. 


Next Thursday is the Traffic Club Dinner.  The Port of Pittsburgh will be hosting a continental breakfast along with a luncheon.  The luncheon program will announce the kick-off the container-on-barge program.  George Schoener, Deputy Assistant Secretary for Transportation Policy is the guest speaker at the luncheon.  The Chapman Service Group (CSG) will operate it from Leetsdale and provide services from Pittsburgh to New Orleans.  If anyone requires any additional information, they can contact Mary Ann Bucci directly.


The Port of Pittsburgh has developed appropriations request forms that can be sent to local representatives to highlight the local funding needs.  Members are encouraged to take a packet and forward these requests to their local representatives.  The electronic copies of these forms have been placed on the WAP website attached to this newsletter.

Navigation Committee Report
Dick Ehringer reported that the committee is currently reviewing the following two permits:
· Washington Landing – agreed to move docks to provide safer navigation but ice breakers still remain an issue.

· ELG Metals – recommended that the company review the fleeting procedures to incorporate the new modernized system.

Due to the additional funding for the Lower Mon Project, the Army Corp will be constructing five (5) dikes in the upstream approach to Braddock L/D.  The committee will be working with the Army Corp develop a plan to insure completion of these dikes with no river closures.
Legislative Committee Report

Deane Orr announced that the annual Washington DC trip dates have been finalized for April 6-7. 

The President’s Budget is recommending $50.8 million for the Lower Monongahela Project ($35.5 was appropriated last year and $60 million is our capability number) and $15.0 million for major rehabilitation of the Emsworth Dam ($0 last year and about on target for a capacity number this year).  No study funds were recommended either for Emsworth, Dashields and Montgomery (with last year’s appropriation at $500,000 and this year’s capacity figure between $3 - $4 million).
Speaker


Donna Bour, Managing Director of the Local Organizing Committee presented the attached PowerPoint presentation covering the 2005 BassMaster Classic.

Other Meeting Comments


Mark Devinney thanked Donna for her presentation and the members for their attendance.
April Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for April 13th at Chartiers Country Club.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.    Please call, email or fax the response form below by Wednesday, April 6, 2005 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club

April 13, 2005 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:
  Menu includes:


Caesar Salad with Mancini Croutons


Chunky Chicken a la King

  Served in a Flaky Puffed Pastry Shell

Sautéed Zucchini

Chocolate Cream Pie
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:______________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Wednesday, April 6th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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